In the Council Chambers of the Municipal Building held on Monday, January 4, 1993 at 7:30 P.M. with Council President Service presiding over a Special Session of the Common Council.

COMMON COUNCIL SPECIAL SESSION JANUARY 4, 1993

Roll Call: Sherman, Swain, Miller, Fernandez, Service, Kiesling, Cole, Hopkins. Absent: White.

ROLL CALL

It was moved, seconded and approved by a voice vote that Jack Hopkins serve ELECTION OF as President of the Bloomington Common Council for 1993.

OFFICERS

It was moved, seconded and approved by a voice vote that John Fernandez serve as Vice-President of the Bloomington Common Council for 1993.

It was moved, seconded and approved by a voice vote that Pam Service serve as Parliamentarian for the Bloomington Common Council for 1993. It was also suggested, at that time, that the immediate past council president serve as parliamentarian in the year following his/her presidency.

The council also made the following councilmember appointments to various boards and commissions that require such appointment:

APPOINTMENTS

Plan Commission

Utilities Service Board

Economic Development Corna.

Commission for Bloomington Downtown

Citizens Advisory Committee

Justice Building Committee

Data Processing

Env. Resource Adv. Committee

MPO

Solid Waste

Urban Enterprise Assoc.

Volunteer Action Committee

Jim Sherman

Paul Swain/Regina Miller

John Fernandez (until 1996)

Pam Service

Regina Miller-Soc. Services

Patricia Cole-Physical

Kirk White

Jim Sherman

Pam Service

Patricia Cole

Iris Kiesling

Iris Kiesling

Paul Swain

All appointments were approved by a voice vote.

Newly elected president, Jack Hopkins, presented Pam Service with an engraved gavel and thanked her for her leadership and guidance over the past COUNCILMEMBERS year. He also gave her a box of #2 lead pencils (per her holiday wish list newspaper article).

MESSAGES FROM

Service thanked everyone for a very good year, said that she enjoyed being council president and working with this council

Kiesling also agreed that it had been a good year and hoped that 1993 would be a better one for the world in general.

Sherman said that he has always had negative feelings about bureaucracies in general and now finds himself on two major councils, the Bloomington Faculty Council and of course the Common Council. His feelings about bureaucracies still has not changed.

Swain wished everyone a good new year.

Cole thanked everyone who has been so helpful and answered so many questions this last year, especially the people in her district.

Hopkins thanked that councilmembers for their confidence in him and outlined various concerns that must be addressed in the coming year.

Mayor Allison also thanked the council for what has been a good year of working together cooperatively.

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR

Doris Sims talked about the City Employee Awards given at the annual Christmas party and presented the Pat Patterson Outstanding Employee Award. AWARD

ANNUAL EMPLOYEE

to Penny Howard. Penny expressed her appreciation for the award.

Kiesling said there would be a public meeting/hearing on the Solid Waste plan on January 11, 1993 at 4 P.M. at the Courthouse.

It was moved and seconded that the following legislation be introduced and read by title only by the Clerk for first reading. Clerk Williams read the legislation for first reading.

Ordinance 93-1 To Amend Title 15 of the BMC entitled "Vehicles and Traffic" re: Towing and Storage Fees.

Ordinance 93-2 To Establish the Martin Luther King Jr.'s Birthday Celebration Commission.

It was announced that the next council committee of the whole meeting would be on Wednesday, January 13, 1993. The council would not meet on January

There were no petitions or communications from the public.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 P.M.

ATTEST;

Patricia Williams, CLERK City of Bloomington

PETITIONS &

COMMUNICATIONS

LEGISLATION FOR

FIRST READING

ORDINANCE 93-1

ORDINANCE 93-2

ADJOURNMENT

Jack Hopkins, President

Bloomington Common Council